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2023 Board of Directors 

Carrol McCracken, President  

carroldmccracken@gmail.com 

515-291-7688 

Dave Brown, Vice President  

thunderbird63@gmail.com  

515-867-4458 

Dave McChesney, Secretary &  

Registered Agent  

dwolf168@gmail.com 

515-219-0400 

Steve Rahn, Treasurer  

tgtechie@yahoo.com  

515-240-1729 

Gary Foster, NCCC Governor 

gfoster852@hotmail.com  

515-823-1849 

Jeff Jackson, Member at Large  

jeffjackson27@hotmail.com  

712-260-5451 

Mark Cooper, Competition Director 

markcooper499@gmail.com  

641-780-4053 

Laurie McCracken, Points Director  

laurieannemccracken@gmail.com  

515-291-1111 

Mike Golightly, Membership Director 

glight1sg@gmail.com  

515-238-7678 

Dave Howard, Editor  

zzshark74@msn.com  

515-244-1714 

Pat Whalen, Social Media Director 

whalenp11@msn.com  

515-229-9313 

Calendar of Events 

May 16th General Meeting – Cozy Café, Johnson 

May 27th - 29th Memorial Day Weekend Autocross, Ankeny 

June 20th  General Meeting – TBD  

June 24th – 30th   NCCC Convention - Bowling Green, Kentucky  
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Officer Reports 

From the President ... 

Hello, Corvette Club of Iowa members, 

It is odd how things sometimes play out to make a story that someone may find interesting for our club members. This 
month, it will start with a story about a recent trip. A few weeks ago, a few members of the club had a great time driving 

to and around the Lake of the Ozarks. We got to drive around on some of the curvy roads, visited a distillery/brewery, and 
had a great time socializing. One stop that many of us were thrilled about was how Dave had arranged for us to go to and 
make some laps around the Ozarks International Raceway. Maybe some of you had heard of it before, but I had no idea that 

within a days drive, I would be able to see and drive on a track that had many horizontal and vertical curves, that also 
seemed to wind through country roads, not seeing anything but the cars in front of you, the apexes, and the trees lining 
the raceway. A few of us may have some video that we could share if anyone would like to see it. I tried using my PDR, but 

unfortunately, I had the sound recording turned off, and a few seconds at the start of the video is just a black screen. If 
you would want to see it, please try the link below. It is on a cloud share, so starting it up may take a while. Please let me 
know if anyone else would like to share any of their pictures or video. Ozark International Raceway 

 
We were limited by the owner to going slow speed (55 mph or less). He said this was for insurance purposes, and kept us 
honest by pacing us with the Ford Raptor pickup. 

It would take a lot of planning, but it would be great if a few of us could find a way to go back there for more spirited driv-
ing. 
 

Now on to my story: While in the Ozarks, I had a check engine light appear after having a few times where my car had 
some lag in accelerator response. Dave Brown had an OBD2 scanner which didn’t seem to show some codes that were con-
cerning. After a few restarts, the check engine light went away, and everything seemed normal. 

 
Fast forward to May 13, and while Laurie and I were driving southerly on I-35 to a celebration of life, we had a very hard 
shift while leaving our neighborhood, and later, the check engine light lit up again. It was fortunate Karl Chevrolet was just 

a few miles ahead of us, and the service department is open on Saturdays. We got the car there, and some other error 
codes popped up which sounded more serious. We scheduled some time for it to be repaired, and when we went to move 

it, anytime I put it into drive and pressed the gas pedal, it would kill the engine. It worked great in reverse. We don’t know 
how long it will be there or how serious this is, as some codes can be generated by one electronic item failing which makes 
it sound like other more critical repairs are needed. One thing that isn’t comforting is that a service manager mentioned 

that when we tried to move it forward, it made noises that he had never heard from a Corvette before. Lucky us… 
 
I guess we made a good choice to stop at Karl’s rather than delaying it which would have probably put us into a situation 

where we would have been stranded with our car requiring a tow. We were also lucky that they were able to get us a rent-
al car, but driving a Kia Soul just isn’t the same. 
 

We hope to have another trip with overnights later this year that could take a few days for our travels and things we may 
want to do when we get there. In the meantime, we will see about getting some other smaller trips in the works. If you 
have any ideas and would like to take it upon yourself to plan and lead a trip, please feel free to contact our Vice Presi-

dent, Dave Brown. 
All I ask is to stay away from car problems… 
 

Save the Wave! 

Carrol McCracken, President 

May 2023 

https://jcgland.box.com/s/49i6gqzm1z7ikbblfyfzbxaimlfowxjt
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General Meeting Minutes 

April 18, 2023 

The general meeting of Corvette Club of Iowa was called to order at 6:47PM on April 18, 2023 at Central Iowa Corvette in Clive. Board 

President Carroll McCracken was present and welcomed 4 new members and had them introduce themselves to the group. Carroll also was 
saddened to report Dave Howard had an accident in his 74 Corvette on the way to the April board meeting. The car ended up upside down 

and he was injured fairly significantly. He was in ICU and was intubated so he is currently unable to have visitors. His wife Mert will keep 
the club updated and let us know when he can have visitors. Secretary Dave McChesney reported that the General Meeting minutes are 

published in Sportsmate, Carroll sent out a different version due to Dave’s situation. He reported the bylaws committee has met and fur-
ther discussion will be had regarding that during old business. Motion to approve minutes made by Debbie Mahon. Dave Brown seconded. 

Motion Passed. Treasurer Steve Rahn was present and reported starting and ending account balances in the various accounts. Sponsorship 
renewals were received from Karl Chevrolet and Willis Chevrolet in Granger. We have officially purchased the new hardware for the race 

timing and it has arrived. Dave Brown donated two PCs and those are being configured and set up. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report 
made by Gary Foster. Seconded by Jeff Jackson. Motion Passed. Vice President/Social Director Dave Brown reported an event coming up 

headed to Lake of the Ozarks area. Paragon Performance in Waukee has invited the club to attend their Cars and Coffee event as well. 

Other opportunities are in the works in the coming months. Governor Gary Foster was present and reported we are looking forward to a 
good turnout for the Memorial Day Autocross. West Region has it posted on the website. Competition Director Mark Cooper discussed work 

groups for the event and signing up for worker shifts. There is another Governor’s meeting the first weekend in May and he will be attend-
ing. Memorial Day event will 7 events per day, over three days for a total of 21 events. Pat Whalen made a point to highlight that members 

that have never competed are encouraged to come out and drive at the autocross and experience autocross. The course can be driven at 
any pace you choose. Organization of the corner worker schedule and work shifts is being sorted out. Member at Large Jeff Jackson was 

present and reported he is waiting to hear back from a few places for having monthly meetings. Jeff conducted the 50/50 raffle Tony Di-
Maio won the raffle. Editor Dave Howard was unable to attend and Nichole Parnell volunteered to handle the Editor duties while Dave is on 

the mend. Points Director Laurie McCracken was present and reported points are in order and she is having difficulty getting the audit 
together as she is unable to drive to Des Moines physically. Membership Director Mike Golightly reminded everyone to grab cards to hand 

out to perspective members. We have added 3 additional members in the past month. Social media director Pat Whalen reported he has 
been remiss about getting photos up on the site from Wayne. He now has the ability to get those posted himself and a big thanks to him 

for taking that on.  
Old Business: Dave Vance reported the track event at RPM is being bumped slightly to July due to a scheduling conflict at the track. They 

are excited to have us there and more information will go out by email as it unfolds. New Business: Bylaws committee report was submit-
ted to the club by Dave McChesney. Hard copies were provided for members. 5 key items were outlined for recommended changes. The 

first is regarding the registered agent for the club. The recommended change is to specify a club officer as registered agent in order to 

ensure we are in compliance with State of Iowa rules. The second key recommended change is to add a paragraph to the  bylaws that spe-
cifically references the Supplemental Rules as being part of the bylaws and renames those rules to Standard Operating Procedures. The 

Third recommendation is to change the legal disclaimer to a more specific statement that is more on track with current legal language in 
bylaws and contracts. The general idea is that if any part of the document is declared invalid it does not invalidate the entire document. 

The fourth key change recommended is to change the language regarding the use of club member personal information by club members. 
It states that now specifically the use of club member personal information for commercial purposes or other inappropriate way, that 

member can be expelled from the club. The fifth key item recommended is a change in the language regarding the calculation of the fund-
ing of the charity fund. The recommendation is to simplify the calculation to make it so that 10% of the club’s total fund on December 31 

st is added to the charity fund, rather than adding funds to make it 10% of the club’s total funds. The reason behind this change is to en-
sure that the money intended to go to charitable giving that is collected throughout the year does not offset funds that would otherwise go 

into the charity fund at the end of the year. A number of other small clerical changes are recommended, essentially grammatical and for-
matting. Gary Foster asked a question regarding the reasoning behind changing the Supplemental Rules to Standard Operating Procedures. 

The change does not align with NCCC formatting regarding section. Discussion was had regarding this and the decision was made to not 
make that change and ensure that the section matches the NCCC name for this section. Mike Golightly brought up that the language re-

garding lifetime membership does not match NCCC policies. The NCCC rules state that a person can purchase a lifetime membership after 

1 year of membership, essentially immediately. The club rules state a member must have 10 consecutive years of membership before they 
can purchase a lifetime membership. Discussion occurred regarding revenue issues potentially and other issues. The question is how much 

should a lifetime membership cost if we make the change? NCCC dues for a lifetime membership is 10 times annual dues. If the club mir-
rors that policy, $200 should be the price to purchase a lifetime membership to CCI at the club level. A lifetime membership to NCCC 

would be required as well, since membership in CCI requires an NCCC membership. A total of $560 would be required to become a lifetime 
member at both levels at once. A clarification was made that NCCC calls their rules “Standing Rules, Policies, and Procedures” and the 

recommendation is to change Supplemental Rules to match that. A motion was made by Gary Foster to “accept the bylaw changes as writ-
ten, except to change the wording of the Supplemental Rules name change to mirror NCCC wording, and that we add the terminology we 

discussed regarding lifetime membership for CCI members” Steve Rahn seconded the motion. The motion passed. Changes will be pub-
lished in the May Sportsmate for final vote at the May meeting. Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Debbie Mahon. Meeting was ad-

journed at 8:37PM. 

Dave McChesney, Secretary 
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From the Governor... 

Hi, Everyone: 

It’s May! According to the old adage, that means we reap the benefits of April showers with lots of May flowers. This is also 
the month for this year’s version of the Flying Low in 2023 low-speed autocross. April rain was one thing, but we can do 
without any showers for the racing over the Memorial Day Weekend at the Ankeny Regional Airport. Competition Director 

Mark Cooper and the entire committee have done a great job this year planning for our event. I hope that you will come by 
and check out the competition. You can grab a helmet and be a participant, help us out by being a worker, or just see 
what an autocross is all about. 

I recently attended the NCCC Governors’ Meeting in St. Louis. I wasn’t alone. If you didn’t already know, the Governor is 
Corvette Club of Iowa’s representative at these quarterly meetings where decisions are made pertaining to the operation 
of all NCCC clubs. Additionally, the United States is divided into regions, with each club fitting into an NCCC region. CCI is 

one of 17 clubs in the West Region. The region further oversees its clubs and may further define how its events are held. In 
addition to the Regional Executive (RE) and the Regional Competition Director (RCD), the regions all have a Regional Mem-
bership Director (RMD), a Secretary, and a Treasurer. CCI is well represented in the West Region with Nan Brittain, as RMD; 

Sheila Wyman, as Secretary; and Linda Hommer, as Treasurer. Denny Luther serves on the National Executive Board as Par-
liamentarian, who manages the REs, and is in charge of NCCC’s by-laws and Standing Rules. 

Business dealt with at the April Governors’ Meeting included the following items: 

• There are currently 18,241 NCCC members 

• NCCC has welcomed several new clubs, recently, including those from California, West Ohio, and the Northeast 

Region 

• It was announced that there were 750 people registered for this year’s Annual Convention in Bowling Green, KY 

• There will be 3 new by-law changes proposed at the September meeting 

• The Executive Board requested that retiring E-Board members have their terms extended for one meeting to help 

train the new officers who are replacing them 

• Governors were reminded that our insurance coverage remains in jeopardy. It has been stressed that safety is very 

important during our events. 

• The insurance waivers at our events MUST be signed individually by each party. It is not permissible for a per-

son to sign for another person. 

• For competitive events, we are only permitted to use the waiver with the legal description printed on it. This 

is the page that is half full of legal wording followed by room for ten signatures. Each signature must be wit-

nessed by the person who signs off as a witness. We can no longer add blank pages that just has lines to sign. 

• It was determined that competitors must sign a new insurance waiver at an event for each day. So, for a two-

day weekend, you’ll have to sign two waivers. One for Saturday and one for Sunday. 

• Another issue regarding insurance was that Non-Corvette competitors at a speed event can sign to join NCCC 

as an Enthusiast member (Don’t have to own a Corvette, cannot hold office, and receive no competition 
points) and receive the same insurance coverage as an active member. 

• The RCDs discussed a proposed change to allow a competitor to ride with another competitor during a low-speed 

autocross. The reason for this is to help a novice participant learn how to get around the course properly or to im-

prove his/her autocross skills. 

• There was a change to obtaining points for Fastest Time of Day. This pertains to classes where there are no other 

competitors. Instead of awarding the only competitor points for FTD, it was determined that to earn those points, 
you had to beat another competitor in the class.  
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From the Governor… (Continued) 

• East Ohio is hosting a speed event at the National Corvette Museum (NCM) track before convention 

• Traditionally, the Annual Top Men’s and Women’s Competitor have been awarded a gold ring for their accomplish-

ment. Gold prices have risen during the past year, to the point that the budgeted line item for that expense was 
$4,000 short. The Board of Governors voted approve adding $4,000 to the line item to purchase the two rings this 
year. However, this will be the last year NCCC Top Competitors will receive gold rings.  

• The new E-Ray and Z06 will be in the PP class with the C8 Corvette for competitive events  

• There was much conversation about the E-Ray, and whether or not it was banned from competing in NCCC events. 

The short answer is NO, it is not banned, and it may compete in our events. (For the record, it was never supposed 

to be banned in the first place). The intention was to ban Electric Vehicles (EVs) due to the propensity of their bat-
teries to burn very hot, if they catch fire, to the point fire departments can’t put out the blaze. This represents a 
dangerous situation, and one that, in addition to endangering persons at the event, could result in significant dam-

age to the event site. One E-Board member apparently misunderstood and interpreted EV to include Hybrid vehi-
cles. The E-Ray is technically a hybrid, not an EV. The ban on EVs and Hybrids was lifted, and will be left up to the 
event host to determine whether or not to allow them at the events. However, it is not recommended that EVs be 

permitted to participate.  

• Right now, for concours events, the engine in an E-Ray will not be judged (you can’t get to it) 

• There is discussion as to how to complete technical inspection on the E-Ray for a speed event. They are still 

working on some of these issues. 

• NCCC Charity Director was presented with a $1,000 check from CCI for St. Jude Children’s Hospital 

• West Region was presented with a $750 check from CCI for the West Region Scholarship Fund 

• Note – The WR Scholarship Committee is accepting scholarship applications until August  

• You can find more information and download the application at the WR Website 

www.westregionnccc.com. 
 

It was a busy weekend, and I may have missed something that was discussed. However, this should give you an idea as to 
what’s going on at the National level. I hope to see you all at our Flying Low in 2023 autocross later this month. 

 

Gary Foster, Governor 
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CCI Apparel 

CCI apparel is available from Kris & Steve Howard’s KSH Design Studio. 

Choose from t-shirts, long sleeve t-shirts, sweatshirts, hoodies and more. 
Custom embroidery services are now available from KSH as well! If you are 
new to CCI, want a piece of CCI apparel embroidered or just like to sport 

the latest designs, check with Kris or Steve. 

Member News 

New members: Look to this space 
for the most recent additions to the CCI 
family. 

 Dan & Lori Shows Johnston, 2004 
Black Coupe 

 Steve & Martha Davis Des 
Moines,1964 White Convertible  

 Jason & Krista Humphries Johnston, 
2010 Gray Coupe 

 Rob & Ann Torry Urbandale,1966 
Blue Coupe / 2000 Red Convertible 

 Keith Johnson Dallas Center, 2000 
Red Convertible 

CCI Odds and Ends 

General Meeting Details 

Our May general meeting will be held at Cozy Café in Johnston 

Cozy Café  

8385 Birchwood Ct, Johnston, IA 50131 

Meet at 6:00 PM for dinner, meeting to follow at approximately 7:00 PM 

May Birthdays: 

5/7 Larry Pawlosky 

5/11 Lynn Cooper 

5/13 Ken Loneman 

5/26 Dan Norris 

5/27 Craig Stevens 
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CCI Odds and Ends 

By-Law Review 

The last step in the annual process of amending our By-Laws, a vote on proposed changes, takes place at our May general 

meeting. Discussion of these changes occurred during April’s meeting. We will be voting on the changes in their entirety. A 
2/3 majority vote in favor approves them. A complete transcript of the changes follows.  
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By-Law Review (Continued) 
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By-Law Review (Continued) 
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By-Law Review (Continued) 
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By-Law Review (Continued) 
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By-Law Review (Continued) 
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By-Law Review (Continued) 
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By-Law Review (Continued) 
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By-Law Review (Continued) 
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CCI Odds and Ends 

Save the Date! 

Mark your calendars for May 27-29. Plans are complete for our first autocross of the season over Memorial Day weekend at the 

Ankeny Airport. 21 low speeds over the three-day weekend will be featured. You must preregister for the event. See the website 
(Activities, Competition) for full flyer.  
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CCI Odds and Ends 

60th Anniversary Club Photo 

Look at how the Club has changed over the last 60 years! There are so many new members with 

new cars, and we love it. Help us identify who is who. Please forgive me in advance 

for any mistakes.  

 

Top Row: Dave Vance 

2nd Row: Steve Rahn 

3rd Row: Pat Whalen; Ken Wilson; Debbi Mahon & Emeal Myles; Cheryl & Wayne Weidmann; TBD & 
TBD; TBD; Linda & Jay Hommer; TBD & TBD; Dave Larson 

4th Row: Christine & Jerry Ruggle; Nan & Bill Brittian; Tom Treska; Judi & Wayne Nikolish; Jim Lu-
cas; Shawn Christenson; Peter Vance; Gary Foster; Alan Heggen 

Bottom Row: Denny Luther; Paul & Sheila Wyman; TBD; Jeff Jackson; Bette & Mike Murray; Dave 
Howard; Mike Golightly 
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Buy & Sell 

For Sale: 2020 C8 Stingray -  Z51, Black with 3LT black interior, Dual Clutch Transmission, Magnet-
ic Selective Ride Control, Performance Data Recorder, Transparent roof, Carbon flash wheels, 
Front lift, 11,000 miles. Contact Christine Ruggle at 515-360-8992. 

For Sale: Larry Mark’s 2017 Corvette Grand Sport is for sale. The car is in excellent condition and 
currently lives in the Corvette Suite under a soft cover where the floors are heated so the tires 
don’t get cold in the winter. It’s a 2LT with 17,600 miles, 8-speed automatic with paddle shift, 
heads-up display, heated/cooled seats and finished in Blade Silver Metallic with Jet Black interior.  
Asking $66,600. If interested, contact Timothy Mark at 713-826-9802 or timo-
thy.mark@sbcglobal.net  

Advertise Here 

Contact the Editor today at  

zzshark74@msn.com  

to place your ad 
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Thanks to our Sponsors 

Wayne Larson Collision Specialists  

Wayne & Judi Nikolish  

Paragon Performance  

Central Iowa Corvette 

Bob Brown Chevrolet  

Jim & Sandy Lucas  

Willis Automotive  

Smokey D’s BBQ  

Dave Howard 
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www.corvetteclubofiowa.com 

TO: 

Nichole DiMaio Stilley 
Fill in for Dave Howard 
Sportsmate Editor 
500 Thorton Ave. 
Des Moines, IA 50315 

http://www.corvetteclubofiowa.com/

